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DRAFT Minutes

June 12, 2007 Meeting – 6:30 PM

Third Floor Conference Room, City Hall 

Present:  Donna, Mary, Andrea, Danny, Beth, Mary-Louise, Dana (Phil gave proxy vote to Danny for NOFA discussion only).

The meeting began at 6:35 PM.

1. Reading and Approval of May 3 meeting minutes:  After a brief discussion, on a motion by Danny, seconded by Mary-Louise, the Trustees:

VOTED (6-0): to approve the May 3 meeting minutes.

2. Review of Trust Finances – April 2007:  After a brief discussion, on a motion by Donna, seconded by Mary-Louise, the Trustees:

VOTED (6-0): to approve the April 2007 finances.

3. Review of 2008 Budget:  After a brief discussion, on a motion by Danny, seconded by Mary-Louise, the Trustees:

VOTED (6-0):  to approve the FY08 Budget.

4. Discussion and VOTE on continuing Closing Cost Assistance program:  The Trustees discussed increasing the maximum household amount of assistance from $3,500 to $5,000 and rename it Closing Cost/Down Payment Assistance.  If households closing costs are lower than the $5,000, they can apply the remainder to their down payment.  They also agreed to put roughly $50,000 into the program, but will readdress this at the July meeting.  On a motion by Andrea, seconded by Danny, the Trustees:

VOTED (6-0):  to refund the Closing Cost Assistance Program and increase the maximum assistance amount to $5,000/household and rename the program Closing Cost/Down Payment Assistance Program.

5. Review and VOTE on 2008 Trust Grants Applicants:  Mary requested comments from Beth and Mary-Louise prior to recusing themselves.  The Trustees clarified that Shelter, Inc.’s proposal includes scattered site leased apartments.  The Trustees discussed the fact that there is not nearly enough money in the budget to fund all programs at their requested level.  In addition, there was discussion of the effectiveness of programs, particularly JAS, and the two new programs, who have not reported to the Trust on their success as of yet.

Mary-Louise and Beth recused themselves.

Mary took comments on each program.

SHA:  There was concern about the sustainability of the program after the initial funding as well as how the program will be overseen.  There was also a discussion of how well this program fits the Trust selection criteria advertised in the NOFA, as it does not have a proved track record and is not sustainable.  In addition, it is not housing assistance, but more resident services.  The Trustees did agree that they would like to fund it on some level to see how it operates in its first year.

MAPS:  Trustees liked the proposal, but wondered about the physical presence of MAPS in Somerville.

SHC:  The Trustees were informed that SHC does not yet know if they will receive funding from the United Way as indicated in their proposal.  They agreed that this is a core program in Somerville and want to support it.

JAS:  The Trustees questioned their impact in Somerville, but agreed that JAS is working to integrate into the Somerville provider community and they are providing a service that other agencies do not.

CAAS:  Their application was strong and Trustees agreed they continue to serve a critical need.  They have improved their staff and are now tri-lingual.

Shelter, Inc.:  It was noted that they were invited into the Somerville community by the SHPG and they graciously accepted, keeping the Homeless Assistance funds in the City.

The Trustees agreed to allocate the full $64,500 budgeted towards the Housing Assistance Grants.  After discussions, the Trustees agreed to the following funding awards:

MAPS:  $5,000

SHC:  $23,000

JAS:  $8,000

CAAS:  $13,500

Shelter, Inc.:  $10,000

SHA:  $5,000

They also agreed that the two newly funded programs, Shelter, Inc. and SHA, should be invited to attend the November meeting of the Trust to discuss their first quarter progress reports.

On a motion by Andrea, seconded by Danny, the Trustees:

VOTED (5-0, with Phil’s proxy):  to approve the funding awards as described above.

On a motion by Andrea, seconded by Danny, the Trustees:

VOTED (5-0):  to ask Shelter, Inc. and SHA to report on their progress at the November Trust meeting.

The Trustees also noted that the NOFA needs to be revised to create clearer priorities for funding and should be put on the agenda for several months prior to the release of the NOFA.

6. New Business:  None.

7. Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM

The next meeting of the Trust will be held on Thursday, July 19th at 6:30 PM in the City Hall Third Floor Conference Room.

